
  

Weekend Masses  Saturday 4:00pm  
Sunday 8:00am & 10:30am 
  
Daily Mass  Monday - Saturday 
10:30am 
  
Penance A priest-confessor is available 
Saturday after the morning Mass or by 
appointment. 
  
Anointing of the Sick Contact Father 
for a family member who is seriously ill.  
  
Communion for Homebound Call the 
Parish Office to request a Minister of 
Care to visit. 
  
Baptism Infants are baptized at the 
parish where their parents are active 
members - usually on Sunday after the 
Mass. Contact the Pastor to schedule.  
  
Marriage Celebrated for current 
parishioners. Engaged couples should 
begin preparations with the parish at 
least six months in advance of a 
proposed wedding.  
  
Funerals The family of the deceased 
should rely on the professional skill of a 
funeral director who will assist in 
making arrangements with the parish 
and cemetery.  
 
Parish Office Hours   Monday - Friday 
9:00am - 3:00pm  
fax: 708.447.9870 
 
Saint Hugh of Grenoble 1052 – 1132 
He was named a bishop at age 27. In 
time of famine he sold his Episcopal 
ring in order to aid the poor. Along 
with Saint Bruno, he founded the 
Carthusians. Feast: April 1.  

Rev. Marc W. Reszel, Pastor  
708.447.3108 +2 
marcreszel@gmail.com 
  
Christine Alfred, Office Manager  
708.447.3108 +1 
sthughlyons@sbcglobal.net 
  
Faith Formation Coordinator  
708.447.3108 +5 
sthughfaithformation@gmail.com  

Fran Serpe, Music Director  
708.447.3108 +7 
ffserpe@gmail.com 
 
Pastors Emeriti (not in residence):  
Rev. James T. O’Connor,  
Rev. Edward S. Stokus,  
Rev. Robert J. Burnell 
  
 

St. Hugh Parish 
7939 West 43rd Street, Lyons, Illinois 60534-1533 
www.sthughlyons.org 
708.447.3108 
 

August 16, 2015                  Twentieth Sunday in Ordinary Time        

 



  From 
the 
Pastor’s 
Desk 
 

Today is the Twentieth Sunday in 
Ordinary Time and the fourth of five 
consecutive Sundays where the Gospel 
is taken from John 6 - the Bread of Life 
discourse.  
 

All are invited to the Chicago Pallium 
Celebration on Sunday August 23 at 
2:15pm at Holy Name Cathedral, 
State and Superior Streets (no tickets 
required / lines forming at noon). 
During the opening rites, Archbishop 
Carlo Maria Viganò, the Papal Nuncio, 
will invest Archbishop Blase J. Cupich 
with the Pallium, a sign of his unity with 
Pope Francis and a symbol of his office 
as Metropolitan Archbishop. The 
Archbishop of Chicago is Metropolitan 
of the Province of Illinois including the 
dioceses of Joliet, Rockford, Peoria, 
Springfield, and Belleville. The Pallium 
is a scarf or stole-like vestment that is 
worn over the chasuble. It is about two-
inches wide and it rests on the shoulders 
with a pendant or decorative flap in 
the front and the back. When viewed 
from the front or the back it resembles 
the letter ‘Y’. The Pallium is white with 
six black crosses. Three of the crosses 
are ornamented with a gold pin 
symbolizing the nails of Christ’s 
crucifixion. Some of the white wool of 
the Pallium comes from two lambs that 
are blessed each year by the Pope on 
January 21 the feast of Saint Agnes. In 
addition, each of the pendants are 
tipped with black satin resembling the 
hoof of a lamb. The imagery 
represents the Archbishop, the chief 
shepherd of the diocese, carrying a 
lamb on his shoulders in imitation of 
Christ the Good Shepherd. The Pallium 
was blessed by Pope Francis at the 
Vatican on June 29 the Solemnity of 
Saints Peter and Paul.  
 

Let us continue to pray for one another 
and for our parish. 
 

Father Reszel 

Of Musical Note  
by Fran Serpe 
  
NPM Plenum Address 
Ronald Patrick Raab, CSC 
The National Pastoral 
Musicians (NPM) convention I 
attended in July had 

memorable moments including the daily 
keynote addresses. Wednesday was 
no exception. Our speaker had painted 
many faces of destitute people he had 
met in the recent year which flashed in 
the lower right corner of the video 
screen during his presentation. He 
named his talk Joy and Hope, Grief and 
Anguish: Singing, then Sending, a 
reference to Gaudium et Spes from 
Vatican II.  The contrasts in the title 
show how liturgy calls us to change and 
be more than we think we are. 
 

He began explaining that water was 
the foundation of the Church. It is 
“thicker than blood when with the Spirit. 
We grow from I belong to WE 
belong.” His statements such as, “Dying 
and rising is our song. The Mass is our 
home” and “Liturgy transforms us to be 
people of Justice to make a difference 
in our world.”  “The prayers of the 
faithful (Universal Prayers) are 
designed to change your heart.” He 
claims he learned to truly pray from 
Peter in Portland, “Jesus, don’t screw 
me over today,” as he put it. 
 

He made a striking suggestion about 
our solidarity with those who suffer. 
Labels are always wrong. Remove the 
word THE in your community.  Replace 
it with OUR, such as OUR poor.  Don’t 
blame people for who they are.  
Encourage life-giving ways: start 
peace, draw, paint, write poetry, 
dance, sing, practice the piano and 
deepen hospitality. Be people of 
peace and forgiveness.  Love endlessly. 
That’s a tall order, but what a 
difference it would make. I’d like to 
add – join the choir!  (to be continued...) 
 
Rest in peace 
In your kindness, pray for the repose of 
the souls of Concordia Olivares, 
mother of our cantor Sally Olivares, 
and Theresa Roebuck, grandmother of 
our faith formation coordinator and 
parish office manager Christine Alfred. 

Comboni  
Mission Evening  
Monday August 17 
beginning with Mass at 
5:30pm at the MCCJ 
Mission Center, 1615 E 
31st St., LaGrange Park. 

During the 6:30pm reception Comboni 
missionaries, Fathers Boris Ketemepi 
and Charles Ndaagij’lmana, will speak 
of their experiences in Africa and 
around the world. Comboni Missionaries 
minister to the world’s poorest and most 
abandoned people; sharing the life of 
the poor, training lay leaders, 
educating people, and establishing the 
Church, often times in very unstable 
political climates and in the midst of 
extreme poverty. This event is free and 
open to the public. Refreshments 
provided following the presentation. 
For more information 708.354.1999 

A couple of supports to the 
vocation of marriage: 

 
WWME 
St. Paul tells us to be 
careful in the way we 
live. Do we listen and 
follow God’s voice so 

we can discern His will in our own lives 
and marriage relationship? The next 
Worldwide Marriage Encounter 
Weekends: October 16-18 and 
December 11-13 both at Elk Grove 
Village. For reservations /information, 
contact Jim & Kris at 630.577.0778  or 
at http://wwme-chicagoland.org  
 
Retrouvaille...  
a lifeline for marriages 
Retrouvaille (re-tro-vi with 
a long i) is a French word 
for Rediscovery. This 
program helps couples 
heal and renew their 
marriages and offers 
tools needed to rediscover a loving 
marriage relationship. The program 
consists of a weekend experience and 
six post-weekend sessions. Upcoming 
weekends: September 11-13 and 
December 4-6. For information, contact 
Robin & Phil Kain at 773.544.0498 or 
at robin.kain@yahoo.com  



  

Mass Priest Lector Eucharistic Ministers Altar Servers 

4:00 
 
 
 
 

MCCJ Father  Hanna S.   

8:00 
 
 
 
 

Father Reszel Stephanie R.   

10:30 Father Reszel Farrah K.   

Weekend of August 22 & 23 

 

MCCJ = Comboni Missionaries of the Sacred Heart of Jesus; Missionarii Comboniani Cordis Iesu    

Mass Priest Reader Eucharistic Ministers Cantor Altar Servers 

4:00pm Father Reszel Celeste Quezada Cindy McCarthy 
Elsie Tobolski 
Arlene Houda 

 Alexys A 
Ashley B 

8:00am 
 

Father Reszel 
 

Allison K 
 

Nina Konopasek 
Rosemary Kufta 
Edgardo Ramos 

Giselle M Gianna M 
Ava C 

10:30am MCCJ Father Caylei H Maggie Schemenaur 
Liz Shermack 
Tony Diaz 

Carole Hallberg Marissa H 
Stephen B 

Saints or Observances,  
Readings, and Mass Intentions 
 

Twentieth Sunday 
in Ordinary Time 
Prv 9:1-6;  
Ps 34;  
Eph 5:15-20;  
Jn 6:51-58 

 

4:00 Gary Sergo; Carole Turlek 

  

8:00 Wally, Joseph, & Mary Ciszek;  
Jerry Hanzelin 

  

10:30 Intentions of the Parish 
 

Monday August 17 
Jgs 2:11-19; Ps 106; Mt 19:16-22 
 

10:30 Lyman Martin;  
Alfred Spagnaletti 
 

Tuesday August 18 
Jgs 6:11-24a; Ps 85; Mt 19:23-30 
 

10:30 Sr. Barbara Jean Ciszek 
 

Wednesday August 19 St. John Eudes 
Jgs 9:6-15; Ps 21; Mt 20:1-16 
 

10:30 Saint Hugh Purgatorial Society 
 

Thursday August 20 St. Bernard 
Jgs 11:29-39a; Ps 40; Mt 22:1-14 
 

10:30 John Drogos 
 

Friday August 21St. Pius X 
Ru 1:1-22; Ps 146; Mt 22:34-40 
 

10:30 Carole Turlek 
 

Saturday August 22 The Queenship of 
the Blessed Virgin Mary 
Ru 2:1-11; 4:13-17;Ps 128;Mt 23:1-12 
 

10:30 Sr. Barbara Jean Ciszek 
 
 

Twenty-First Sunday  
in Ordinary Time 
Jos 24:1-2a,15-17, 
18b; 
Ps 34;  
Eph 5:21-32;  
Jn 6:60-69 
 
 

4:00 Intentions of the Parish 
 

8:00 Leona & Paul Carrabotta;  
Jerry Hanzelin 

 

10:30 Katherine, Donald, & Russell 
Gedeon; Chuck Hoening 
 

God’s Word Today 
At every Mass we are nourished at two 
tables: the table of God’s sacred word 
and the table of the Eucharist. Today’s 
readings provide a feast for our souls.  
Wisdom, that mysterious feminine 
figure, invites all to her table to eat of 
her food and drink of her wine. This 
food helps us to “advance in the way 
of understanding.” As wise followers of 
the Lord, we listen to Jesus’ words: “I 
am the living bread that came down 
from heaven.” At the table of the 
Eucharist we feast on this, the most 
sacred of all foods. We eat and drink 
of the very body and blood of Christ. 
From both tables-word and Eucharist-
we are given life in abundance. Let us 
hunger for wisdom and for the 
presence of Christ as the word of God 
is proclaimed this day. From Saint Margaret 
Sunday Missal, copyright © J. S. Paluch Company 
 

Question of the Week 
What specific “hunger” do I bring to 
my sharing in Jesus’ eucharistic feast 
today? Like the crowds, what doubts? 

Immaculate Hope Ministries 
Pregnancy Loss Couples Retreat 
A Healing Retreat for any couple that 
has experienced any type of 
pregnancy or infant loss sponsored by 
the Marriage and Family Ministries 
Office & The Respect Life Office of the 
Archdiocese. Saturday September 19, 
8:30am-4:00pm at the Archbishop 
Quigley Pastoral Center, 835 N. Rush 
St., Chicago. www.immaculatehope.org 
312.534.5355 or 312.534.8273  
 
DAMIEN  
by Aldyth Morris 
starring Wayne 
Messmer 
John Cardinal 
Cody Assembly 
3264 of the 
Knights of 
Columbus present this one man play of 
Saint Damien: the Leper Priest of 
Molokai on Friday September 11 at 
7:00pm at Saint Daniel the Prophet 
Church, 5400 S. Nashville, Chicago. 
Reserved seating $25. General seating 
$15. For information / tickets online: 
kofcdamien.myshopify.com 

Pray for the sick 
Celia Balderston, August Bose, Virginia 
Bryson, Kathy Buckland, Mary 
Buckland, Vincent Caccamo,  Mike 
Cahill, Richard Callahan, Bob Ferrill, 
Dawn Gilbert, Glen Gilbert, Roseanne 
Gilbert, Dawn Hainsworth, Annette 
Jaworski, Lorraine Polcyn, Liz 
Shermack, Vicki Stephansen, Lucille 
Sytko, Tillie Vujtech 



   
 

Treasures from our tradition 
If the alb is the premier baptismal garment, then 
why are there so many other styles of vesture in 
evidence in our parishes? In some places, altar 
servers and other ministers might wear a garment, 
usually black, called a cassock. Over that is 
normally worn a white garment (a “surplice”), 
reminiscent of the alb but much shorter, often of 
starched linen and trimmed with lace. The cassock is 
not a liturgical garment, but a clerical robe. Its 
origins lie in the religious habit of monks. By the 
late Middle Ages, diocesan priests and clerics 
increasingly were encouraged to emulate religious 
priests. Very small boys were often apprenticed to 
monasteries, especially for music education, and 
would be invested with a cassock and sometimes 
even inducted into the ranks of clerics. 
 

For centuries before the Reformation, it was 
required that all men entering higher education be 
clerics, and so the cassock and its variations 
became familiar academic garb. At the 
Reformation, many ministers retained a form of the 
cassock as ordinary dress, rejecting liturgical 
garments. In the seventeenth century, the English 
Civil War was in part provoked by the Archbishop 
of Canterbury’s insistence that ministers wear 
surplices. Although the Episcopal Church now retains 
“cassock and surplice” as the normal dress for lay 
men and women assisting at liturgy, Catholics are 
increasingly attentive to the deeply traditional 
treasure of the alb, our baptismal robe, when 
special liturgical vesture is needed.  
- Rev. James Field, Copyright © J. S. Paluch Co. 

Presider’s Chair by Paul Turner 
A chair is more than a piece of furniture. It 
can also symbolize the person who sits there. 
In many homes a family member has a 
preferred chair, and others won’t sit there 
out of respect. In offices, in boardrooms and 
even at the dining room table, some seats 
are just sacred. 
 

At church the presider’s chair is more than a chair. It symbolizes the 
priest. He doesn’t just sit there. He stands there to lead the assembly 
in prayer. The priest who presides at Mass stands at the chair for the 
opening rites, sits in the chair for the Scripture readings and may 
stand at the chair again for the communion prayer and concluding 
rites. He may also preach from the chair if he wishes. 
 

A typical sanctuary contains three distinct areas designated by 
furniture: the altar, the ambo, and the chair. The altar gathers us 
together for the eucharistic prayer, the heart of the Mass. The ambo 
holds the Scriptures for the Liturgy of the Word. The presider’s chair 
focuses our attention at the beginning and at the end of the service 
because it establishes the role of one who leads us in prayer. 
 

In the early church, the chair was positioned in the apse behind the 
altar. When the altar was moved to the back wall, the chair was 
relocated to one side of the sanctuary, facing the opposite side. 
 

Today the presider faces the assembly from the chair. It may be 
placed against the back wall. In churches where the tabernacle 
occupies that space the chair should stand to the side. The presider’s 
chair should not seem too remote from the assembly because the 
priest is not a performer to be watched but a leader engaged with 
all those gathered together. Ideally the position and structure of his 
chair identifies the priest as one with the people, yet also as their 
leader. Copyright © 2012 Resource Publications, Inc., 160 E. Virginia St. #170, San Jose, 
CA 95112, 408.286.8505 

Comboni Fest Saturday August 22 
  

All parishioners and friends of Saint Hugh Parish are invited to Comboni Fest.  
 

Admission is free.  
 

There will be a Pig Roast and other delicious foods. Enjoy Mexican Cultural and other 
live entertainment including singer Nino Folino. Raffle prizes. The MCCJ Mission Center is 
at the corner of Raymond Avenue and 31st Street in LaGrange Park. 708.354.1999. 

 

On Sunday, August 30, immediately after the 10:30am Mass, all are welcome to 
Keating Hall and the East Lot for our Sixth Annual Parish Picnic. We will have games and 
small prizes for the kids, games inside the air conditioned hall for the young at heart (board 
games & cards), and food (hamburgers & hot dogs).  
Please bring a dessert to share. Dessert drop-off begins at 8:00am.  
  

Other needs: 
• Canopies to set up on the blacktop to help shade the food service area and tables outside. 

• Games and activities to play with the kids including hula-hoops, jump ropes, bubbles, and sidewalk chalk. 
• Items to make raffle baskets. 
  

If you have an item we can borrow or wish to make a donation of small prizes call 708.447.3108. Monetary donations 
marked PICNIC will also be accepted through the collection basket.  
  

Representatives of the various parish ministries will be at the picnic with information so that you may discover, sign-up, or 
volunteer. Learn more about the liturgical ministries, the S.C.W., and vocations. This will also be an opportunity to register 
for Religious Education, Children’s Liturgy of the Word, Youth Ministry and the Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults. 



  Parish Support 
August 8 -9  includes GiveCentral  
 

Offertory                                       3349                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                          

Maintenance                                                                      208                                                              
Major Repair                                                    50                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                  

TOTAL FOR PARISH                                    3607  
  

Budget for 2015 - 2016 
Needed Weekly                                                 2900 
 

Extraordinary   
Sharing Parish                               101 
Mission Co-op (MCBS)                                354 
SVdP                                                                                                    50 
 

To safely make your contribution 
electronically through GiveCentral 
visit  www.sthughlyons.org and click 
the DONATE button at the upper 
right of the homepage.  
THANK YOU 
 

Manna Group Scrip  
To purchase in-stock scrip for 
Amazon, CVS, Dunkin Donuts, 
iTunes, Jewel, Mariano’s, Meijer, 
Walgreens, and WalMart see 
Nora Olvera (4:00),  Rosemary 
Kufta (8:00), or Nicki Mendez
(10:30) after Mass next weekend. 
A complete list of participating  
retailers is available at 
www.sthughlyons.org (click 
FUNDRAISING) or on the bulletin 
board in the church vestibule. 
Orders are usually placed at the 
beginning of each month.  
 

B-I-N-G-O & Pull Tabs 
Every Thursday in Keating Hall. 
Doors open 5:00pm  
Early Bird game 6:45pm 
Concessions 
Crew # 1 to assist on August 20 

Health Fare 
Saturday August 29 at St. Frances 
of Rome, 1401 S. Austin, Cicero. 
Registration begins at 9:00am  
FREE Medical exams and screenings 
No co-pay, No I.D. requirements 
708.222.1491 

GOD’S WORD 
FOR 
CHILDREN  
 
 
 
 

Ministries 
708.447.3108 for all marked (*) 
 

Liturgical 
Altar Server  (*) +1                                    
Music - Fran Serpe (*) + 7                           
Reader - Arlene Houda                               
708.442.9268 
Eucharistic Minister - Arlene Houda           
708.442.9268 
Minister of Care (*) +1                               
Usher / Greeter  (*) +1                              
 

Catechetical 
Christine  Alfred – Coordinator 
Religious Education (*) +5                           
Sacraments / RCIA (*) +6                            
SPRED  - Theresa Mendez                            
708.441.9271 
 

Service / Social 
Bingo on Thursdays (*) +8                           
Girl Scouts (*) +6                    
Knights of Columbus                                   
708.341.3141 
Manna Group Scrip (*) +1                          
Respect Life - Liz  Shermack                         
708.447.6849 
St. Vincent de Paul Society (*) +4                
S.C.W. - Rosemary Kufta                            
708.447.7562  

From the Faith 
Formation Office  
   
 

 
 

 Registration for 2015-2016 
Religious Education Programs 
(Pre-K through High School)
continues through the summer. 

Contact Christine Alfred at the parish office. 
  

August 22: Comboni Fest 
 

August 30: Parish Picnic 
 

August 31: Parish Finance Committee Meeting 
 

September 7: Labor Day (Parish Office Closed) 
 

September 13: Religious Education - first class 
 

September 14: S.C.W. Gathering begins with 
Rosary at 6:30pm 
 

sthughfaithformation@gmail.com 

 
 
Stewardship thought 
Watch carefully then how you live, not as foolish 
persons but as wise…EPHESIANS 5:15 
 

A wise person recognizes that all we have 
comes from God.  A wise person thanks God 
every day for all His many blessings.  A wise 
person realizes that God has blessed us for a 
reason and He wants us to be partners with Him 
in His work here on earth. 


